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R U OK? and Putting Your Hand Up to Help Out
R U OK? Day is our National day of action dedicated to reminding everyone that we’ve all got what it takes to ask, “are you ok?” and support those struggling with life. 
Taking part can be as simple as learning R U OK?’s four steps, so you can have a conversation that could change a life.
The steps are discussed here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TgweO_eY284 and are as simple as:
1. Asking R U OK?
2. Listen with an open mind.
3. Encourage action.
4. Check in again afterwards.

This year, in the build-up to R U OK? Day we are encouraging everyone to ‘Trust the Signs’, ‘Trust your Gut’ & ‘Ask R U OK?’. We want everyone to feel confident they 
know the signs that someone might need support by listening to what they’re saying, seeing what they’re doing or knowing what’s going on in their life. 

Whenever you notice a change, no matter how small, we want you to trust your gut and start an R U OK? conversation.
By starting a conversation and commenting on changes you’ve noticed in people, you could help that family member, friend or  

workmate open up. If all is well, that person will know you’re someone who cares enough to ask. That is precisely the theme of our 
endeavours this year; individuals matter to the College community and our care for individuals is the ultimate measure of our 

whole community.

Origins of R U OK Day
In 1995, much-loved Barry Larkin was far from okay. His suicide left family and friends in deep grief and with endless  
questions. In 2009, his son Gavin Larkin chose to champion just one question to honour his father and to try protecting other 
families from the pain he has endured.
While collaborating with Janina Nearn on a documentary to raise awareness, the team quickly realised the documentary 
alone wouldn’t be enough. To genuinely change behaviour Australia-wide, a national campaign was needed. From this  
realisation and with Gavin and Janina’s expertise and passion, R U OK? was born.

Weekly Newsletter

It was fantastic to have the “Music is Fun” band present to our Junior 
School and some of our Poplar’s Students last week. This concert is  
always energetic and entertaining and is one of the highlights of the year.

This year, the students were educated on musical styles and instruments 
while participating in many ways during the concert. The students always 
love being involved in the performance and we had students sing, dance 
and play recorder. Many students also had the opportunity to dress up 
and be part of presenting the songs.

Beth Creedy  |  Head of Music

TOMORROW

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TgweO_eY284
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CIM Team News
Staff Reflection Day
Last Friday, College Staff participated in our annual Staff 

Reflection Day. This was an opportunity to spend time  
nurturing their own Faith and connection with God, others 

and creation.
This year, the activities focussed on continuing to build an understanding of 
the Pope’s encyclical “Laudato Si” and his call for every person living on this 
planet to care for creation, our common home and take collective action as we 
face global environmental degradation.
As a community of Catholic educators, the day was spent engaging with  
resources and activities designed to encourage dialogue on important social 
and environmental issues.
Along with key College Staff, group sessions were facilitated by Aaron Izzard 
from Mt Gambier City Council; Sue Martin, Director of Catholic Earthcare; Suzy  
Penberthy from Caritas Australia; Sr Sue McGuiness SSJ, Fr Dean Marin, Dr Liz 
Reed from UniSA and Julian Kluge from Catholic Education SA.
The day began with a Welcome to Country in the local Boandik language 
by Matthew Brookes who also made relevant connections between the  
generations of his family, who have been connected to the College. The day 
concluded with a Mass celebrated by Fr Dean in St Paul’s Church, bringing 
everything that had happened during the day before God, present in the  
Eucharist.
Co-coordinators, Michelle Coote and Tom Linnell would like to sincerely thank 
everyone who was involved in the day for the part they played in leading 
staff to a deeper understanding of God, others and creation in a way that will  
enhance their work in a Catholic School.

From The Principal continued...

Origins of R U OK Day continued...
Gavin remained a passionate champion of the idea that a conversation could 
change a life, even as cancer ended his life in 2011. His and Janina’s legacy is 
ensuring all Australians realise a little question can make a big difference to 
those people struggling with life.
I encourage students to get involved and parents to discuss this issue with 
them at home.
More details can be read in the Counsellor’s Corner article later in this  
newsletter.

Transforming ‘The Pines’ – Starting from Week 10, Term 3 
To commence our College building program and fulfilling our Master Plan we 
will be transforming the Year 8/9 classroom area, known as ‘The Pines’, from a 
zone of 6 classrooms to a location that will house:

•  Poplars   
•  12 classrooms   
•  Staff preparation area
•  Breakout spaces 
•  Student and staff toilets 
•  Wonderful grounds, with increased play and quiet spaces that   
  accentuate our ecological commitment.
We are aiming to have this new area ready for 28 January, 2020.

To assist with this preparation we will also be asking that at the end of week 9,  
classes shift from the current Pines classrooms, so transportable removalists  
and builders can start on the site in week 10. There will be some classroom 
challenges and parking challenges for week 10 and the first couple of weeks of 
term 4, however I ask our community to offer their support as much as they are 
able - it will all be worth it!

Key dates for the commencement of 2020:
A full list of 2020 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning, I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the academic year:

Wednesday 22 January 2020 All Teaching Staff commence 
Friday 24 January 2020 Book collection day
Monday 27 January 2020  Australia Day Public Holiday
Tuesday 28 January 2020  Reception, Years 6, 8, 10, 11, 12  
 commence Term 1. 
Wednesday 29 January 2020 All other students commence Term 1.

You will note the staggered start to the commencement of the year for  
Students.  This approach will assist Students in the identified year levels to 
complete the best possible transition processes with the relevant teaching  
and support Staff. We also look forward to preparing transition programs that 
will accentuate our relationship with Parents and Carers in the support of  
Student learning and wellbeing. 

Care for Creation and Staff Reflection Day
I was delighted that the focus of the Staff Reflection Day last Friday 6  
September focused on the way we are called to action for all of creation through 
Pope Francis’ “Laudato si” and how we can connect with our common home 
in ways that enliven our school, local and global community. I think it was a  
milestone experience for our staff and I look forward to the impact it will have  
on the experience of our young at Tenison Woods College.

Carpark Care
I remind families to drive at no more than 15km/h while on the College grounds 
– especially during these days of challenging weather conditions. I also ask 
that Parents accompany young Students to and from the Council property  
adjacent to the College’s Shepherdson Road entrance, across the poplars lined  
driveway. I ask this in an attempt to prevent any potential accidents, which 
could occur to inexperienced and enthusiastic children, who make their own 
way from the College grounds to cars parked on the Council property.

God Bless,

David Mezinec  |  Principal

         From the Assistant Principal 
Student and Staff 

Development
Parent Teacher Interviews
Thank you to all those parents and caregivers who attended Parent/Teacher 
interviews last week. It was good to see the evenings so well patronised. These 
conversations are beneficial in supporting and unpacking the information that 
Teachers include on PAM (the Parent Access Module) and give a greater insight 
into how your child is achieving at school. It is also a chance for teachers to 
hear how they can better support your child, too.
This year, we varied our delivery of these nights. Previously PTI’s were held over 
the space of two weeks. However, this term they were held over two nights in 
the same week. We would be interested to hear which model suits Parents and 
Carers best as we are continually reviewing the delivery of our services. Please 
feel free to email me at sandj@tenison.catholic.edu.au with your preference.

International Day of Peace
Saturday 21 September is the International Day of Peace. Each year there 
is a theme for the day. This year’s theme is ‘Climate Action for Peace’, which  
celebrates the 13th Sustainable Development Goal put together by the United 
Nations. The theme draws attention to the importance of combatting climate 
change as a way of protecting and promoting peace throughout the world.
In keeping with this theme, we are asking that all Students sign their name 
on a banner, on Thursday September 19 (Week 9), to show that our school is  
committed to finding and keeping peace throughout the world. The banner 
will be located under the sails and classes will be allocated times for Students 
to sign if they wish. The Early Learning and Community Centre Students will 
have the opportunity to add their handprints on the banner. This action is the 
initiative of Year 12 Student Faith Leader, Ryleigh McBain who is a passionate 
advocate for peace in the world and felt that the message of action for climate 
change can be conveyed in many different and positive ways.  

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal – Student and Staff Development

mailto:sandj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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School Photos 17 & 18 September
School photos are being held next week, on Tuesday 17 and Wednesday 18 
September (Week 9).
Photo envelopes have been sent home with your child. The envelope contains 
your child’s unique shootkey. Reception to Year 7 Students; please return your 
photo forms to your classroom teacher. Years 8 to 12 Students will need to 
bring their photo forms on the day.
Students in Years 8 to 12 will only have their individual photos taken, regardless 
of whether they are ordering. 
Family Photo bookings have been extended to MONDAY 16  
SEPTEMBER. These forms can be collected from the front office and  
returned BY MONDAY AT THE LATEST. This will ensure your family has  
been allocated a timeslot, which will be emailed out to you.
Please note: Family Photo forms need to be handed in PRIOR to photo 
day, not on the day as the photo envelope states. 
Please note: Full winter uniform is required for all students (including jumper).  
Students must have their hair tied back. Classes that are normally scheduled to 
wear their PE uniform on this day will need to alter this to wear winter uniform. 
If you have any queries, please phone the College on (08) 8725 5455.

Jessica Herring  |  Public Relations, Marketing and Events Manager

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. 
We invite all old scholars, past parents, friends and former staff members to 
reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 
Join us for reunions, seminars and other activities to maintain an association 
with Tenison Woods College and to reconnect with former friends.
Keep up to date with all the news in the College community.
Register your details today, via our website.

Music Showcase 2019
Join us as we indulge in exciting performances from an exceptional line up 
of the College’s experienced music students. It will be a great evening of  
entertainment for families and students.
Featuring the Concert Choir, Senior Vocal Ensemble, Thunder Drum Corps, 
Rock Bands, Concert Band, Big Band, Woodwind Ensemble, and Brass  
Ensemble.
Doors will open at 6:00pm for a 6:30pm start.
Tickets will be on sale until THIS FRIDAY 13 September and are available at:  
http://www.ticketebo.com.au/showcase2019
Please note: There will be no tickets available at the door due to catering  
purposes.

Lucy Rossi  |  Performing Arts Administration

Youth Mass and Youth Group Meeting – This Saturday
We are so excited to see familiar and new faces this Saturday night. However, 
we need to know how many hungry teenagers we need to feed, so please let us 
know how many of you (or your family) will be coming, by emailing the Youth 
Leaders on mgp.youth@gmail.com

Liturgy of the Word for Children
The Liturgy of the Word for Children is offered this weekend at both Masses 
- Saturday at 6:00pm and Sunday 11:00am. We look forward to seeing many 
children participate in this wonderful faith formation program.

Parish Mass
A Mount Gambier Catholic Community Parish Mass is held each Thursday of 
the Term and is led by a different class or year level each week. Mass is held 
at 9:00am in the College Chapel and all parents, grandparents and friends are 
welcome to attend.

The roster for Term 3 Masses is as follows:
Week 8 Year 4
Week 9 Year 9
Week 10 Year 10

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

See the Community Noticeboard 
for posters and notices of upcoming 
events within our College, and wider  
community.
Please click here to view this page.

http://www.ticketebo.com.au/showcase2019
mailto:%20mgp.youth%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
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Andy Griffiths and Terry Denton  
2019 Writing Competition

To celebrate the release of ‘The 117-Storey Treehouse’ - by Andy Griffiths and 
Illustrated by Terry Denton - Students in Reception to Year  7 are invited to write 
an imaginative short story of no more than 400 words.
The topic is ‘If you could add one level to Andy and Terry’s treehouse what would 
it be?’
Students will need to submit their stories using a submission form found at the 
following address -
https://www.dymocks.com.au/promotions/andy-griffiths-kids-writ-
ing-competition
The entry must be mailed to the following address by 30 September 2019.
 Dymock’s Booklover
 Level 6, 428 George Street
 Sydney NSW 2000

Please see Ms Lloyd in the College Library if you need help with this.

Chris Lloyd  |  Teacher Librarian

R U OK? Day TOMORROW
Thursday 12 September is R U OK? Day, which is our National day of action 
dedicated to people who may be struggling with life’s ups and downs.
This year in the build-up to R U OK? Day we’re encouraging everyone to Trust 
the Signs, Trust your Gut & Ask R U OK? 
We want everyone to feel confident they know the signs someone might 
need support by listening to what they’re saying, seeing what they’re doing or  
knowing what’s going on in their life. Whenever you notice a change - no matter 
how small - we want you to trust your gut and start an R U OK? conversation.
On Thursday there are a number of activities organised by the Student  
Leadership groups; STARS, Year 6/7 Middle School Council, Year 8/9 Middle 
School Council and the Senior Wellbeing leaders for Students and Staff;
Before school
- Pledge tables with stickers/ribbons

Lunchtime
- Gym - Senior Student’s vs Staff basketball game

Junior school
- Kindness wall
- Treasure hunt - Yellow rock
- Popcorn 

Under the sails
- TWC Rock band!
- Headspace - lucky dip
- Cupcakes $1 
- Smiley biscuits $1
- Friendship bracelets $1
- Yellow jelly $1
- Face & hand painting
- Hair braiding – ribbons
- Soccer shoot out

Trust your gut and start an R U OK? Conversation.

Tania Sigley  |  Director of Wellbeing

Open Music Academy
This weekend, the College will be host to the Open Music Academy from 
the Elder Conservatorium of Music, Adelaide University. Four lecturers and  
eleven under-graduate students will be presenting a full weekend of  
workshops and events. It will be fantastic to see many of our students  
participating in this weekend of music education.

Beth Creedy  |  Head of Music

Hospitality Uniforms 
Wanted for Resale

Students who are looking to sell their pre-loved Academy of Hospitality  
uniforms are welcome to hand them in for resale to current Students for half  
the purchase price.  Please place clean, folded uniforms in a plastic bag and  
hand to Jen McCourt, or leave with Tanya Thomson at the Senior School office  
to be placed in Mrs McCourt’s pigeonhole. Remember to place your name and  
contact details on a piece of paper inside the bag.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

 Easy to read novels WANTED 
for young teenagers

If you have any novels that are suitable for young teenagers and excess to 
your needs, there are 84 students at San Francisco Xavier College, Hatolia, 
Timor-Leste who would love to read them.
Please drop them off to Mrs Fisher before the end of term and they will be  
delivered in the October holidays.

Bernadette Fisher  |  Immersion Organiser

https://www.dymocks.com.au/promotions/andy-griffiths-kids-writing-competition
https://www.dymocks.com.au/promotions/andy-griffiths-kids-writing-competition
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GovHack is the biggest  
Hackathon

The local “GovHack” competition took 
place at the Mount Gambier Library 
over the weekend. GovHack requires 
small teams of Student-competitors to  
produce any kind of “hack” using  
Australian government open data. In its 
tenth anniversary and with $85,000 worth 
of prizes up for grabs, it is the country’s 
biggest ‘hackathon’ for students, which 
ran in 30 regional and major locations 
across Australia and New Zealand.
Participants are required to create a 
‘proof of concept’ and video that shows 
how government-provided open data can 
be used to solve a problem in our society.
Around 10 Tenison Woods College  
Students from across Years 8-12 took 
part in the event, forming the largest group in the youth category of the  
hackathon. Students worked enthusiastically over the weekend, using their 
web development, programming and graphics design, art and media skills.
Their final videos were very well appreciated by the judges. At the  
finishing ceremony, Year 11 student Mercedes Scott was presented the local  
Spirit of GovHack award, for showing generosity, personal development and  
leadership throughout the weekend.
The local, state, national and international prizes to be announced in the  
coming weeks.

Saad Habib  |  Senior Information Technology Teacher

Early Learning & Community Centre 
Open Morning a Success

On Thursday 5 September Tenison Woods College’s Early Learning and   
Community Centre opened its doors to the wider community at its  
annual open morning. The ELCC children enjoyed the sunshine with a range of  
experiences.  Thirteen new families visited the Centre. The families toured the 
ELCC engaging with children exploring play and socializing with other families. 

Angela Cutting  |  Teacher, Assistant Director of Early Learning

High Profile Author to Visit for the 
2019 Australian Reading Hour

We are incredibly excited to announce that highly acclaimed and  
award-winning author Sally Rippin will be spending the day at Tenison  
Woods College for our 2019 Australian Reading Hour event on Thursday 19  
September. 

The national initiative encourages all Australians to devote an hour of their 
time to reading. At Tenison Woods College, the Junior School will participate 
in the Reading Hour from 9:00am-10:00am before having the opportunity to 
meet Australia’s highest selling female author.  

Sally is well known for her ‘Hey Jack’ and ‘Billie B Brown’ series’ (amongst 
other popular titles) and is a passionate ambassador for reading and literacy.   
During her visit, Sally will present sessions for Reception to Year 2 and Years 3 
to 5 Students. 

She will visit classrooms and meet our young people.  
We look forward to sharing further details in the lead up to this event and are 
extremely excited about this wonderful opportunity for our Students.

A word from Sally…“Reading is a vital component in developing empathy and 
fostering compassion in young people. I am delighted to be involved in the  
Australian Reading Hour for 2019. I never tire of the thrill of listening to  
children talk about why they love a particular book or character. I love writing  
and sharing stories. My hope has always been that my readers will see  
themselves in my stories and understand that no matter how confusing or  
frightening the world may seem at times, kindness, friendship and integrity  
always win out in the end.”

Katie Window  |  EY – Year 5 Key Literacy Teacher

R U OK? Day Coffee Morning
Tomorrow is R U OK? day, so please come and join us for a cuppa tomorrow 
morning, Thursday 12 September at 8.45am  (after morning school drop off). 
You will find us at the Sugarloaf Cafe located next to the gym.
Our coffee mornings are a great chance to welcome new families to our school 
community or just a chance to have a cuppa with other parents at the school. 
Everyone is welcome and we hope to see you there.

Parent Teacher Association
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Birds of a Feather
Shining in the Classroom

Recently, Year 9 Visual Art students have been honing in on their  
observational drawing skills. The experience began by creating origami  
cranes which students then drew and finally applied watercolour and ink. 
Shown here are some examples of the many beautiful works created.
Watch this space - our Year 9 students have some serious talent!

Meghan Lynch  |  Teacher/ Arts Learning Area Coordinator

Recipe of the Week
Apple and Beetroot Crumble

Please find the recipe  here.
For daily posts, please follow the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden on  
Instagram at sakg.twc.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

Counsellor’s Corner
Asking, ‘Are you OK?’

R U OK? seeks to create a world where we’re all connected. We are never too 
young to look out for one another and meaningfully connect.

A range of circumstances can lead to a child feeling low, including:
• Big life changes, like moving house or school
• Experiencing grief or loss
• Being around people going through tough times
• Being bullied
• Arguing with someone
• Problems with school work
• Being bored
• Having a medical condition or chronic illness
• Not sleeping well
• Not exercising enough
• Hormonal changes
• Special needs

Be aware of certain behaviours and signs that can indicate a child might be 
struggling. The first thing to look out for is changes in behaviour. When people 
feel low, they often:
• Withdraw from their friends or their family.
• Lash out at people and get angry or upset easily, including towards the  
 people they care about.
• Cry or become emotional.
• Lose interest in activities and things they usually love.
• Have changed sleeping patterns. They might be sleeping all the time, not  
 sleeping much at all, or sleeping at strange hours (such as in the middle  
 of the day).
• Change of appetite. They could be eating more than usual, or less.

Children cannot be expected to fix someone’s problems, nor know the best 
way to help and support. However they can be encouraged to listen to what 
their friend is saying, let them know they care and tell a teacher, school  
counsellor or trusted adult if they are worried about their friend. By promoting 
an environment of positive peer support and accessing support channels via 
an adult, children can learn that asking, ‘Are you OK?’ is a key life skill.

R U OK? has 4 steps that might help navigate a conversation when someone 
says, “No, I’m not OK”.
These steps are:
1. Ask
2. Listen
3. Encourage action
4. Check in

Useful contacts when a child is not OK:
• School counsellor
• GP or psychologist
• Kids Helpline on 1800 55 1800
• Lifeline on 13 11 14
• ‘000’ if life is in imminent danger

Other resources Students have watched:

www.youtube.com/watch?v=09qk0lXTfi4
https://youtu.be/KEKhTSagJ3I

Josie Ashby  |  Wellbeing Counsellor
Mairead Mackle and Laura Herbert  |  Student Counsellors

Hats Term 4
Please be advised, the old style Tenison Woods College Hats will not be  
permitted from Term 4. If you wish to purchase a new hat, these are available 
from the Uniform Shop. Visit www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/ 
uniform-shop for Online Orders, or call in and see the helpful staff. 
Hats are $15 and are available for all year levels in two sizes. 

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44805229/Recipe_of_the_Week_.pdf
https://www.instagram.com/sakg.twc/?hl=en
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=09qk0lXTfi4
https://youtu.be/KEKhTSagJ3I
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/uniform-shop
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/uniform-shop
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Upcoming Events:
Thursday 12 September
• R U OK? Day
• SAPSASA Soccer/ Hockey Carnivals, Adelaide
• 9:15am - Year 5 Classrooms of the Past Penola Excursion, Penola
• 12:00pm - Year 8/9 Boys Soccer Finals, Adelaide

Friday 13 September
• Year 8/9 Boys Soccer Finals
•  ICAS Digital Technologies Competition
• 9:20am - Junior Poplars Gymnastics Excursion, Blue Lake Gymnastics  
 Club, West Gambier

Saturday 14 September
• 6:00pm – Mass -  Liturgy of the Word for Children, St Pauls Church

Sunday 15 September
• 11:00am –Youth Mass - Liturgy of the Word for Children, St Pauls Church

Monday 16 September
• Year 10 PLP Session 9

Tuesday 17 September
• School Photos, Lecture Theatre
• 10:40am - Year 9 Earth Science Excursion
• 12:00pm - SAPSASA Basketball Finals, Adelaide

Wednesday 18 September
• SAPSASA Basketball Finals, Adelaide
• School Photos, Lecture Theatre
• 11:50am - Middle & Senior Poplars Ten Pin Bowling, Kaboom  
 Entertainment 
• 12:00pm - Junior HPSP Jetts Fitness Session, Jetts Fitness Centre
• 1:50pm - Senior HPSP Jetts Fitness Session, Jetts Fitness Centre

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8:00am - 12:00pm
Thursday: 1:00pm - 5:00pm
A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms for  
Term 3.

Uniform Shop School Holiday Opening 
Hours: 
Week 1 Holidays 
Tuesday:  October 1           Closed
Thursday:  October 3      Closed

Week 2 Holidays 
Tuesday:  October 8           8am-12pm
Thursday:  October 10         1pm-5pm

Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 8, Term 3
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10:00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow. Thank you for your assistance.
Monday - TBA
Tuesday -   Kate Pohlner
Wednesday - Sarah Cutting
Thursday - Danni Salmon
Friday - Bernie Passauer
Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.

Shining Light Awards Recipient - 
Ken Green

Introducing one of this year’s Shining Light Recipients: Ken Green

Ken Green was born in England. He, his parents and siblings moved to  
Australia in 1961. Ken began his time at Marist Brother’s College in 1964. He 
had a fondness for sport, was a College House Captain and won numerous 
long distance running events as well as setting Athletics Records during his 
time at the College.

Academically, Ken enjoyed Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry. After his 
schooling, he began working as a Forestry Technical Assistant in 1969. In the 
early 70’s, Ken travelled and explored the world. Upon his return to Australia in 
1977, he began studying at the University of Canberra. He achieved a Bachelor 
of Applied Science (CCAE) and PhD in Zoology (ANU). His passion for Zoology 
and Botany led him to research projects all around Australia and the world, 
including 7 Antarctic trips.

Ken has produced over 150 peer-reviewed papers – mostly Zoology, but also 
Botany, Glaciology, Soils & Geology, Hydrology, Lake Chemistry, Archaeology 
and Climate Change, along with three published books – one in 2nd edition. 
Ken has featured in ABC’s “From the Heart” series and Catalyst, as well as  
assisting with David Attenborough’s “Life of Mammals” documentary series in 
Kosciuszko National Park.

Ken convened the Australian Institute of Alpine studies for 15 years and  
organised many conferences. He was the Australasian and Zoologist  
representative on the “Global Mountain and Biodiversity Assessment” for 10 
years. He spent 30 years as a firefighting crew leader, where he received the 
Australian Service Medal. Ken was also involved in Search & Rescue for more 
than 30 years – and was even officially thanked by the Czech Republic after 
one particular rescue. The National Parks & Wildlife Service awarded Ken the 
‘Service Medallion’.

Prior to retirement, Ken worked as Principle Research Scientist for NSW  
National Parks & Wildlife Services until he suffered a stroke in 2017. The stroke 
affected him greatly. He lost his speech and ability to read and write. Through 
ongoing assistance and sheer perseverance, Ken learned to talk, read and 
write again through re-reading many of his early childhood schoolbooks. Over 
the last 2 years, Ken managed to regain his speech and ability to read and write 
to the level where he is now able to continue with his academic work on a 
voluntary basis, post retirement.

Today, Ken continues to keep himself busy with international research  
projects and shows no signs of slowing down.

Tickets ON SALE now! Purchase via at Ticketebo.com.au by searching 
Shining Light Awards.

Our 2019 Shining Light Award Night is on Saturday 26 October at Commodore 
on the Park!
This year we are recognising the following recipients:
- Tom Kosch
- Pam (deceased) and Brian (deceased) O’Connor
- Hopper and Bob (deceased) Gabriel
- Ken Gree

Congratulations to these Old Scholars and College Community Members who 
will be celebrated in October.
To find out what the Shining Light Awards are all about, visit our website: 
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars

https://bit.ly/30ZK5Wj
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars



